
APPENDIX 1 
 
Recommendations Approved by Boards of Dudley Providers 
 
To create the optimum conditions for implementation of the new Model of Care 
the Steering Group recommend the following :- 
 
• All organisations have a role to play in the system.  
• All organisations will commit to work collaboratively to deliver a sustainable 

Dudley Place. 
• DIHC has a role in the system and adds the greatest value to the system 

through the collaboration and coordination of primary care.  
• There will be no wholesale transfer of staff between organisations. 
• The Clinical Transformation Groups will develop defined models and 

pathways.  This will in turn enable assessment of optimal delivery 
arrangements including the role of each organisation based on the “triple aim” 
and the correct solution for delivery.   

• All recommendations will follow the governance structure outlined in the 
document.  

• We will work to deliver in collaboration, with the objective of avoiding another 
procurement of Council services. 

• Consider appropriate contractual mechanisms at the conclusion of the 
process described below. 

 
Mental Health, Learning Disability and Autism 
 
• Contractual – All Mental Health and LDA (inc. Tier 2 CYP MH) services to be 

contractually in scope of the Black Country Lead Provider contract, enabling 
Dudley to benefit from both subsidiarity and value-added scale.  

• Service Delivery – A review of Primary Care Mental Health services through 
the Clinical Transformation Groups to determine the optimal model and 
recommend the associated delivery arrangements. It is the strategic 
intent/preference of BCHFT that these services are provided by BCH.  

• It is the intention of partners to agree a delivery model based on a 
collaborative rather than competitive approach. All recommendations will 
follow the governance structure outlined in the document.  

 
Children’s Services  
 
• Commitment to work to accelerate the children’s model recognising the 

Council’s procurement timeline which impact services currently provided by 
BCH and DIHC (excluding Tier 2 Mental Health). 

• The strategic intent of DIHC includes the delivery of children's community 
services in Dudley.  BCH is fully supportive of developing the optimal delivery 
arrangements based on the agreed pathways. 

• It is the intention of partners to agree a delivery model based on a 
collaborative rather than competitive approach. All recommendations will 
follow the governance structure outlined in the document. 

 
 



Adult Community Health Services 
  
• There is a commitment to review the model of adult community services which 

are closely aligned to Primary Care through the context of the development of 
the Integrated Care / Care Coordination Clinical Transformation Group.  

• The strategic intent of DIHC includes the delivery of adult community services 
that are closely aligned to primary care.  DGFT is fully supportive of 
developing the optimal delivery arrangements based on the agreed pathways. 

• It is the intention of partners to agree a delivery model based on a 
collaborative rather than competitive approach. All recommendations will 
follow the governance structure outlined in the document. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


